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I hope this newsletter finds you well and enjoying the early days of our 

vibrant Autumn season. We hope all of our families and staff members en-

joyed the unusually mild weather throughout the holiday period.  I cannot 

recall ever having our summer extending so late into the year. 

The term has started well for us here at Tecoma Primary with a number 

of events and activities already having taken place and many more 

planned for future weeks.  We look forward to building on our positive 

start throughout Term 2. 

Anzac Day Commemoration Services 

It has been an absolute privilege to have witnessed and been a part of, the 

school’s  involvement in a number of services and events to mark ANZAC 

day this year. I have been extremely proud of the respectful manner in 

which our students represented our school at the Thousand steps ANZAC 

service and visit to Upwey RSL. Our choir performed beautifully at the 

service and were commended for their behavior and presentation.  I was 

then completely blown away by our very own whole school ANZAC cere-

mony which our junior school council ran last Thursday.  This was a very 

moving and well run event with all students from prep to grade 6 engaged 

and behaving in a respectful manner. Tomorrow I will be accompanying 

our grade 6 students to the Shrine of Remembrance for the annual service 

to commemorate HMAS Castlemaine. The grade 5 students will be head-

ing to Williamstown to visit the Castlemaine itself.  

Cross Country 

This morning we ran our much anticipated whole school cross country 

event. A massive thank you to all of the many parent helpers who assisted 

with the running of this. A big thank you also to Mrs. Cumming who de-

spite being on leave recovering from surgery! organised this event from 

afar impeccably,  with the help of staff here at school. A special mention to 

Mrs Connell and Mr Darbyshire for stepping in and assisting with this. 

Again, it was fantastic to see the number of parents and other community 

members who turned up to support our students to do their personal best 

today. I am still trying to make my way around and meet as many of you 

as possible so it was great to see so many of you in the cool chilly air this 

morning. It was also wonderful to see the students cheering each other on 

and being so encouraging of one another. 

Open Night – Education Week 

Education Week is an annual celebration of public education in Victoria. 

 



 In 2025, Victoria will celebrate Education Week from Monday 19 May to Friday 23 May. 

This year’s theme “Celebration of Cultures” highlights the diversity of our communities and 

the importance of every child feeling safe and welcome at school. Here at Tecoma we strongly be-

lieve all children deserve a place to learn and thrive in. As such we are going to take this oppor-

tunity to open our school to our current community, whilst also inviting prospective families to 

have a look at the work we do here at Tecoma and the amazing school culture we have.  

On Wednesday 21st May from 4:30-6pm, we will be hosting an Amazing Race style event that will 

enable all who attend to visit all areas of our school. Further details will be sent out shortly but 

please keep this date free in your diaries!  

Stay tuned as we have some exciting curriculum developments and wellbeing opportunities to 

share with our community shortly! Have a fabulous week and stay warm on these chilly Hills 

mornings!  

SPORTS PICTURES. 
 

 







 

 
 

 
From the beginning of Term 2, TPS will be kicking off our goal to become a “NO RUBBISH” 
school. This goal is part of our broader sustainability initiatives. As you are aware, we already  
encourage nude food, however we are still finding huge amounts of rubbish in our yard after 
snack and lunch. We are therefore going to try a new approach to reducing this rubbish by 
putting in place 2 designated eating areas for those students who don’t finish eating in the       
allocated time in class. 
  
The first area will be in the courtyard between the white admin building and the Prep building 
and the second will be the area behind the 1/2 building. Both spaces have ample seating and 
shade and will have a set of bins (recycling and rubbish). Outside of these areas there will no 
longer be rubbish bins around the school as we expect that weekend and holidays users of our 
grounds will take their rubbish home with them. We will be reminding students of this new    
process in the first weeks of Term 2 and our yard duty teams will redirect students to the       
designated areas to finish eating.  
  
Our container deposit scheme (CDS) bins for families to donate their 10c bottles and cans have 
been updated and will now be located in the amphitheatre along the hall wall. This will allow for 
easy access, so please don’t forget to bring along your bottles and cans for the school.  
  
We trust that our wonderful Tecoma community will get behind our sustainability initiatives and 
help make our yard beautiful simply by supporting our rubbish free program.  
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

TOWARDS NO  
RUBBISH  

AT TPS 



Library News 
 

 

By now, all families will have received their Scholastic Book Club catalogues. Just a reminder that 

all orders are due back to school by Monday 12th May. We cannot extend this date as it is set by 

Scholastic. Happy shopping! 

 

Can you all please take this chance to have a hunt around your homes for any school library 

books. I will be sending out overdue reminders later this week, so encourage your children to have 

a thorough search. 

 

And remember, your children can return books to the library at any time, not just when they have 

their class library time.  

 

Thank you and happy reading, 

Kath Young 

Library Co-ordinator  

 

LOST PROPERTY AND SECOND HAND UNIFORM 
 

With term 2 well and truly underway, now may be a good time to do a quick inventory of your child’s   

uniform items. We currently have a lot of uniform items in our lost property area, and I am sure they 

must be missed at home. If your child is missing any items of clothing, including from camp or        

swimming, please have a thorough look in our lost property area.  

We also have quite a collection of lunch boxes and drink bottles and miscellaneous bits and pieces.  

Please ensure every item of your child’s uniform is labelled so that it can find it’s way back home. We 

have a lot of items showing up in lost property that have not been labelled or may still have a past     

student’s name on them instead of the current owner. If an item is not named and it is in good          

condition, we resell it in our second hand shop. 

Which brings me to the second hand uniform shop.  

We really appreciate your kind donations, but at the moment we have no room to accept more 

items. 

When we are able to accept donations again, please remember the following: 

 

 Items must be washed and unstained 

 Items must not be damaged 

 Student’s names removed  

 NO grade 6 uniform items unless they have no names or dates printed on them 

 Tecoma Primary School uniform items only (no t-shirts, board shorts, basketball shorts etc.) 

 

Kath Young 

Uniforms 



GRADE NAME REASON 

Prep A Jaxon C Jaxon shows great resilience by not letting the little things get to him. He stays 
positive and just gets on with it. His calm, can-do attitude sets a great example 

for others! You are a star Jaxon, well done.  

Prep A Winny H Winny shows true leadership by taking pride in keeping our classroom clean 
and welcoming. He willingly helps with everyone's messes, showing kindness 

and respect for our shared space. We’re so grateful for the way you care for our 
community, Winny!  

1A Dante B Dante, you have blown me away with your reading this week! I am so impressed 
to see that you are using decoding strategies that help you work out some 

tricky words. Keep it up!  

1B Phoenix V Phoenix has returned to school for term 2 ready to learn and has shown all of 
our school values in class. Keep up the fantastic work Phoenix.  

2A Rica C Rica always shows respect to both her teachers and classmates. She is always 
organised and ready to learn! Well done Rica on being such a respectful 

member of our class. Keep it up!  

2B Isla M For showing great resilience during our Maths this week. You didn’t give up 
and wanted to continue practising even after our maths lesson had finished! 

Keep it up Isla!  
2C Ollie C Ollie is storming ahead with his reading. He is leading our class for home 

reading nights signed in his diary. It is paying off as he is the first to reach 
Reading Level 30.  Great job Ollie.  

3/4B Edie B Well done Edie on always demonstrating your personal best, resilience, 
creativity and respect when completing your work, being a considerate class 

member and a respectful student. Keep up the amazing work and effort!  

5/6A Olive G Olive had an amazing time on camp! She was a help to her peers and her 
teachers. Olive was a friend to everyone. She demonstrated great resilience and 

determination on every single activity. Congratulations Olive.  

5/6B Eddie H Eddie has been so focused in class, it is absolutely fantastic.  He has returned to 
school, ready to learn!  

Well done! 

5/6B Ella B Ella is an all time star!  She has the most amazing work ethic and she is always 
so helpful to those around her.  Keep up the wonderful attitude Ella!  

5/6C Mia H Even with a fractured wrist Mia has come to school with a smile on her face and 
a positive attitude continuing to bring joy to our class regardless of her current 

challenges. You’re a ray of sunshine Mia.  

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 



 

GRADE NAME REASON 

5/6E Amber M For showing maturity and respect in the classroom. You are a kind and caring 
role model to your buddy as well as trying hard with your own learning.  

Great job, Amber! 
Music Jack P For his fabulous musicality shown in Music class this week. Playing the 

instruments with great rhythm.  

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

 



 

VICTORIAN PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 
 

This year we are once again registered for the   
Victorian Premier’s Reading Challenge. 
Participation is voluntary, and open to all students. 
This year’s challenge closes on Friday 5th September. 
 
Children are required to read the following  
amounts of books: 
Prep –2  30  (with 20 from the Challenge List) 
3-6   15  (with 10 from the Challenge List)   
Of course, children are encouraged to read as many 
books as they can! 
 
The reading lists are available at: 
https://vprc.eduweb.vic.gov.au/books/search-books 
 
The Reading Challenge is a great opportunity for all 
children to explore their love of reading and to discover 
some new, favourite books. 
 
If you would like your child to participate please contact 
me via email and I will send you their login details. 
 
Happy reading! 
Kath Young 
kathleen.young@education.vic.gov.au 
 
 
 



 

COMPASS UPDATE 

Compass has released an app 
update for Android phones.  

If you are experieriencing 
technical difficulties, please be 

aware you may need to uninstall 
and then re-install the app for it to 

function properly. 




